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THE TEXT YOU ARE VIEWNG | S A COVPUTER- GENERATED OR RETYPED VERSI ON OF A
PAPER PHOTOCOPY OF THE ORI G NAL. ALTHOUGH CONSI DERABLE EFFORT HAS BEEN
EXPENDED TO QUALI TY ASSURE THE CONVERSI ON, |IT MAY CONTAI N TYPOGRAPHI CAL
ERRORS. TO OBTAIN A LEGAL COPY OF THE ORI G NAL DOCUMENT, AS IT
CURRENTLY EXI STS, THE READER SHOULD CONTACT THE OFFI CE THAT ORI G NATED
THE CORRESPONDENCE OR PROVI DED THE RESPONSE

UNI TED STATES ENVI RONVENTAL PROTECTI ON AGENCY
Ofice of Air Quality Planning and Standards
Research Triangle Park, North Carolina 27711

DATE: Novenber 26, 1980
SUBJECT: Request for Extension on PSD Permit for
I ndi anapolis Power and Light Conpany
FROM Walter C. Barber, Director
Ofice of Air Quality Planning and
St andar ds
TO Sandra S. Gardebring, Director

Enf or cenent Division, Region V

This is in response to your August 6, 1980 nenorandumto Ed Reich
concerning the request by the Indianapolis Power and Light (IPL) Conpany for
a two year extension on the commencenent date for the construction of Unit 1
of IPL's Patriot Generating Station. IPL was granted a PSD permt for three
units on Decenber 14, 1979, and under our current regul ations the conpany
has until June 1981 to commence construction on the first unit. According
to your nenp, the schedul ed dates for comencing construction on Units 2 and
3 are April 1983 and April 1985, respectively. The conpany bases its
request on their evaluation of reduced consumer demand for electricity in
the generating area, which leads to the issue involved in this case -- Is
decreased consuner denmand for a conpany's output justifiable cause for
ext endi ng commencenent dates in a PSD permt?

This is a sensitive issue, especially since the existing regulatory
| anguage does not provide explicit guidance regardi ng how such requests
woul d be treated, or what constitutes sufficient justification for an
extension. Since receiving your nmeno, discussions on this subject have been
held involving ny staff, the Ofice of General Counsel, the Division of
Stationary Source Enforcenent, and Louise Gross of your staff. During this
time, simlar cases have been brought to light in other Regions, especially
one in Region VI wherein a fiber glass manufacturing plant has nmade a
simlar request for a sinmlar reason.

We are continuing to evaluate the broader inplications of this issue
and the nost appropriate approach for long-termresolution. However,
al though definitive Agency policy is still under devel opnent, | recomend
that we propose to approve the pending requests. | also recommend that the
follow ng specific steps be taken in proposing to approve the IPL request.

First, your staff should assure that the conpany's projections of
reduced consuner demand are free of obvious errors and that other
i ndependent data (if available) confirmthe conpany's projections as
accurate or reasonable. Also, the conpany nust fully intend to proceed with
the conplete project on the extended schedule. In this regard, note that
there are no provisions for granting extensions on the conmencenent dates
for Units 2 and 3 beyond the built-in cushion of 18 nonths that is available
under the current regul ations.

- 2.

Second, | strongly urge you to coordinate with the State of Indiana on
this issue and get their concurrence to grant an extension to |Indianapolis
Power and Light; | do no reconmend that you propose approval if the State

obj ect s.
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Third, a Federal Register notice should be prepared proposing to grant
the conmpany's request and soliciting comments fromthe public (State of
I ndi ana al so), including public hearings if requested. This will put the
State's position on the public record

Fourth, the Federal Register notice should note that currently there are
no provisions for extending the dates on Units 2 and 3

We are continuing to assess the broader question of the criteria for

approvi ng requests for extension of PSD construction schedules. It is
likely that we will be receiving many of these requests in the future, and
therefore, an Agency policy in this regard appears necessary. | anticipate

that we will be able to publish (or at |east propose) a general policy in
t he Federal Register before you take final action the |IPL extension request.

cc: Dick WIson
Dave Hawki ns
M ke Janes
Director, Air & Hazardous Materials Division, Regions |-X
Director, Enforcenent Division, Regions I-1V, VI-X



